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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

May 26, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 9:24 A.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present were Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant and Dick Emberley, Water/Sewer System Operator, and Jeff Grosner and Will Wescott with The Mountain Corporation.  

Ellen Orkin, Town Tax Collector entered the meeting at 9:24 A.M.  She requested the Selectmen review and sign the Tax Collector’s Warrant.  The Selectmen signed the warrant.

Appointments:
9:30 A.M. - Mr. Wescott, Mr. Grosner with The Mountain Corporation
Mr. Wescott and Mr. Grosner discussed with the Selectmen the new fees added to The Mountain Corporation’s water bills as fixed rates.  The new rates were added to all water customers  according to a block rate analysis on water rates provided by Granite State Rural Water along with input from Mr. Emberley.  The Mountain Corporation advised the Selectmen of their use of recycling water and reducing their total usage.  Mrs. Harris advised Mr. Wescott and Mr. Grosner their billing had previously been the same as a residential billing, but they were using a great deal more than a residence.  Therefore, their billing should be structured to account for their actual usage and the demand that usage puts on the overall water system.  The Selectmen agreed to an abatement, for the 1st billing quarter for The Mountain Corporation.  Mr. Wescott and Mr. Grosner left at 10:08 A.M.

Mr. Emberley updated the Selectmen on information received concerning the Cross Connection Survey sent to Town water users.  A Public Meeting will be scheduled for June 26th at the Town Offices at 6:30 P.M. to provide the public with information on possible cross connection charges to all Town water users.  Mrs. Orkins joined the meeting at 10:30 A.M.  Mrs. Orkins was made aware of the possible charges and she discussed with the Selectmen how those charges could be initated.  Mrs. Orkins left at 10:40 A.M.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed General Ledger Postings

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 5/22/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Ms. Pitt abstained as she was absent from that meeting.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
The Selectmen reviewed and signed Tax Abatements for Map 01 Lot 077-T and Map 15 Lot 020.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the Certificate of Appointment for the ADA Compliance Coordinator.

The Selectmen signed an Electrical Permit for Map 02 Lot 105.

The Selectmen approved a Hemenway Fund assistance.  

Mrs. Paight left at 10:50 A.M.

Mr. Tarr joined the meeting at 10:50 A.M.  Mr. Tarr and Mr. Emberley discussed with the Selectmen two manholes that need to be replaced on Route 124.  They also updated the Selectmen on the work to be done on Cottage Street in June.  Chairman Harris made Mr. Tarr and Mr. Emberley aware of Emergency Management Planning Committee meetings they would need to attend this summer for the Town’s Emergency Management Plan.  Both Mr. Emberley and Mr. Tarr left at 11:35 A.M.

The Selectmen discussed a meeting that will take place May 30th with Mr. Hayden Standard Power.  

The Selectmen discussed the Kate K. Davis Trust Fund.  Further inquiries on the fund will be directed to the Trustees of the Trust Funds.  

Mrs. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 12:15 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth








Administrative Assistant
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